
 

 

Oakcrest Elementary School 
School Community Council 

 
November 15, 2017 

Location: Oakcrest elementary Teachers’ Lounge 
             

 
1. SIP Meeting:  next Tuesday, 8:30 to write the School Improvement Plan 

a. We will be looking at reading data, what we have, and where we go from here. 
Ronnie Mulqueen will go. 

 
 
2. Plan for January SCC meeting 

a. January meeting we will look at Bylaws and Procedures, and attendance for a 
quorum 

 
3.  Testing info 
  a. DIBELS scores 2016-2017: compared District scores to Oakcrest scores 

 i.  Oakcrest: 1st grade and 3rd showed growth beginning, middle and    
     end 
  ii.  2nd grade followed the trend of the district: scores went down MOY.        

2nd is identifying areas that need to be fixed. (Phonemic Awareness) 
              iii.  4th and 6th grade: percentage of students dropped in Dibels scores.  

        Teams are looking at areas that need attention. 
  iv.   5th grade: more kids were proficient by EOY. 

 
b. Grade Level Material (Lexia) 

   i.  Start(BOY): 65% below  32% in GLM(grade level material) 2% Above 
   ii. Current : 53% below 40% on grade level 7% Above 

   iii. Celebration: 3rd grade: 96% are meeting time requirements and 14%  
      movement in/above 

 
       4. Data Day: review of survey data from teachers  

  a. Comments from teachers: Effectiveness levels, Steps for team to continue the  
     process, help from administrative team, 45 minute prep time, how prep        
time is used. 

 
       5. Land Trust Budget Review 
 
       6. SNAP plan 
  a. (ongoing) Approve the plan February 1st. 
 
 
 
Date Approved: ___________________________ 
 



 

 

       7. Traffic Concerns: parent, Breanne Haws, initiated discussion  
  a. Concerns discussed about the area in front of the school (Hilltop Oak Dr.)  
   i. Joel sent email regarding speed tables to the city, crossing guards,  
       police on October 12. City will choose how to address the issues.   
   ii. Motion to allow city member to discuss safety issues by Jill Taylor. 
             Second by Ronnie Mulqueen. 

  b. City takes the safety issues of students seriously.  
   i. The city is considering speed tables as well as repaving the road. To  
       save money and to make it last longer, city would rather use hot mix  
      that needs to be done during the summer with temperatures at 50   
      degrees and rising. Crosswalk could be done during the school year.  

   ii. Angie Nadauld suggested making an incentive to encourage students  
       to walk to school.  
   iii. There are concerns that the speed limit sign is hidden by trees. 
   iv. Suggestions that we get flashing lights (beacons) or crosswalk at  
          6700 W. and Oak Vista Drive. Paint zigzag to indicate a no parking  
          zone. 
  c. Decision to wait on the speed table and paving for next spring.  The stop sign  
     and rapid flashing rectangular beacon can be done in the short term as well       
as a new crosswalk at the entrance of the drop off lane.   
 
Motion to approve last months meeting by Jill Taylor and the Julie Carrion second.  
 
 
Motion to close meeting by Jill Taylor, second by Ronnie Mulqueen. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Date Approved: ___________________________ 


